
 
 

Borough Manager’s Report 
December 1, 2022 

 
 

• The proposed 2023 budget was advertised and is on display at the Borough 
Office and the Fredricksen Library.  While no increase is planned for the 
2.65 mills dedicated to general government purposes, a .1 mill increase in 
the fire services levy (.58) is proposed bringing the total tax rate for 2023 to 
3.23 mills.  Final adoption of the 2023 budget is expected on 
December 15th. 
 

• Trisha Rafferty, Code Enforcement Officer, has earned her Building Code 
Official (BCO)certification.  She will be handling these duties for us inhouse 
going forward. 

 
• Our part-time clerk in the Codes Office has resigned for personal reasons.  

We will start the recruiting process again after the holidays. 
 

• Borough Offices will be closed for the holidays on December 23 and 
December 26.  Happy Holidays to all! 


